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27th April 2006




                     


Present:  Councillor Andy. Salmon, Rob Alston, David Yates,  Nigel Holmes, Chris Trueblood, Graham Farrington, Geoff Dean, David Mckelvey, Hugh Burnett (Hospital Consultant),Chris Rice (Salford University), Lee Evans (Transportation) Stephen Lee (Urban Vision) and Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support). 
Apologies:  Hermine Briffa and Ian Tierney (Cycle Projects), Rob Brock, Ben Colman, Michael Gill, Councillors Antrobus, Sheehy and Broughton.
	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action

Required By
	Timescale

	Welcome & introductions
	The meeting opened with a round of introductions and a discussion about future agenda items. 


	
	Ongoing

	Cycling Programme 2006/2007
	· Lee Evans presented in detail the planned programme for cycling related projects during 2006/2007.as well as the expected costs. Lee also outlined the reserve schemes, those that would be progressed should funds become available. For example section 106 monies may provide additional funds, this is the scheme where developers provide some money for local improvements.
· Cycle parking provision is improving across the city, the positioning of stands, for several libraries are currently under discussion, the 3 country parks are to gain stands following requests from the rangers service. The programme for cycle parking for schools is progressing every secondary school will have decent facilities. 3 have been done 2 are planned for the near future.
Following comments,  Lee will check on Eccles library provision and Broadwalk library which is to undergo a change of use. If anyone has any further query please contact Lee directly.
· Sustrans Route 6 work on Great Georges Street has stopped because of complication with an NTL box this will be resolved and the scheme should be completed in around 8 weeks.
· Plans for the short section of cycle lane approaching the Wigan boundary on the A580 will be looked into by Steve Lee.
· Peel holding s are upgrading the towpath which will include provision for cyclists, along the Bridgewater canal from Worsley to Wigan.
· There is an accident investigation scheme being carried out around the M60 junction on Bolton road along the quality bus corridor to determine if anything can be done to make the road safer for road users. An issue was raised with regard to whether  drivers use of mobile phones was identified as a causal factor in road accidents particularly if involving cyclists this is not the case but Lee would pass the forums concerns on to the investigation officer.
· Capital funding was provided for the Cycle pods located in Irlam, Clifton and Blackleach Country Parks, these are the bases from which organised off-road cycle rides for the community are held.
	Lee Evans

Steve Lee

Lee Evans


	As soon as possible

A soon as possible

As soon as possible



	Reserve Schemes
	· Marked route from A580 through Irlam O’ th Heights & Pendleton plus a slow route for less confident cyclists along Bolton road please direct any comments to Lee for any scheme revision.
· A56 Bury New road, proposals are at an early stage any comments to Lee

· The pedestrianisation of Taylorson Street Salford as part of the planned regeneration may have consequences forcing cyclists to dismount this was not though to be the intention Lee will bring the section to the next forum meeting for clarification and discussion.
· The proposed route through Ordsall is a welcome idea and the existing Ordsall cycle group should be brought into the consultation phase with the architect Barry Whitmarsh and an approach can be made through Lee.
	
	

	Funds 
	· In 2005/06 £563,000 was spent on provisions for cycling in 2006/07 £530,00 has been committed. In addition to this in the future there are monies to be made available to community committees to spend on transport related projects, potentially £800,000 is available in total. The Community Action Plans contain detail of some schemes, all committees are encouraged to bring forward suggested plans for the next 5 years in each area to engineering.
	
	

	Eccles Station
	· David Yates has made contact with northern rail community representative and Sustrans support their plan for cycle facilities but a lot of work remains to be done eventually the national route will pass over the M602 by the station 
	
	

	Bike Week Ride
	· To mark bike week Sustrans rangers have floated the idea of an event which would see individuals from across the region invited to join series of led bike rides converging on Salford quays to celebrate cycling and also discover more about Salford’s future plans and developments concerning the green travel plan and cycling particularly in the regeneration areas. Other cyclists would also be welcome. Urban Vision have agreed to sponsor the event. Initially suggested for Tuesday 20th June this has been changed to WEDNESDAY 21st JUNE. At 7.30. congregating at the watersports centre.
	
	

	Irlam Locks
	· discussion about he concern around Irlam Lock access for cycles prompted by Rob’s email Steve Lee would look into what was passed at planning stage.
	
	

	General 

Developments
	· David Yates raised concerns over tree routes on route at the back of sports club would email detail to Lee.

· Rob raised a problem with line of raised concrete across cycle lane and also wide cracks in tarmac on Irlam o’ th’Heights roundabout, though it will be resurfaced eventually Lee will look at the problem.
· Lee will look into the potential for a stand at Pendlebury Childrens hospital

· An internet based map indicating cycle routes is in development
	Lee Evans


	


· Next meetings at the Civic Centre
Thursday 20 July 2006 at 7pm 
Thursday 19 October 2006 at 7pm
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